
This month 
Jan 16 – Night classes start  

 

Jan 17 – Day classes start 

 

Jan 17 – MLK Jr. Day 
convocation @ 11am in chapel 

 

Jan 24 – BioTables @ 2pm in 
BeeHive 

 

Jan 31 – BioTables @ 2pm in 
BeeHive 

 

Coming up 
Biology Club – Every other 
Thursday @ 11am in the 4th 
floor lounge starting Feb 2nd 

 

EcoStewards – Every other 
Thursday at 6pm in Stewart 
406 (activities on alternate 
weeks!) 

 

Research Symposium – April 
26 (abstracts due in March) 

 

Service days, activities, 
trips, etc. Keep an eye out 
for club emails! 
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HSC307 Functional Anatomy Fall Projects 

                  
HSC307 Functional Anatomy students were busy being creative this 
semester.  The students were assigned an Anatomy Model 
Project which presented students with the ability to create a 3-
dimensional model to illustrate significance in human function.   
Congratulations to Joseph Kraft, Health & Exercise junior, who 
created the ‘competent’ model as voted by his classmates.  
 

Exercise Science and Athletic 
Training service project 

                     

The Health & Exercise Science Program faculty and students along 
with the Master of Science, Athletic Training, students, and staff 
felt the ‘season of giving’ would be a wonderful opportunity to 
gather and give back to our community.  The Center for Service 
Leadership provided us with the materials to support Project 
Linus, a non-profit organization which provides homemade 'no sew' 
blankets to children in need. 
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Join a club 
Get involved this semester! 
Spring semester is a great 
time to add in a club or 
service project to your 
schedule. Clubs help you 
meet people, do and learn 
fun things, and leadership in 
clubs looks great on resumes. 

 

Tutors needed 
We could use more 
tutors for Bio 121/122, 
especially ones that 
can tutor at times 
when our athletes are 
available.  

If anyone has taken 
Physics 201 or 202 – 
ask about being a 
tutor! 

 

 
Summer plans  
This is a great time to find 
your summer plans. Look 
for internships, research 
experiences, shadowing 
opportunities, etc. Contact 
places you are interested 
in or apply early. Ask your 
advisor to look at your 
application material and 
let any reference writers 
know as soon as possible so 
they have time to prepare 
a great recommendation.  

 

Stocking Trout in Ten Mile River 

          
Environmental science student Tyler Metzger and Dr. 
Hayes, participated in helping stock Rainbow Trout and Golden 
Trout in the 10 mile river as volunteers with the Isaac Walton 
League Harry Enstrom Chapter  to stock fish in Jefferson on 
November 13. The group of around 18-20 volunteers stocked 450-
480 trout. 
 

January Service trip - Florida 

 
 
A group of eight students from the Biology department (and one 
from business) led by Drs. Hayes and Mendoza, worked with 
international conservation organization A Rocha, an international 
Christian conservation organization (https://arocha.org/en/), to 
conduct plastic pollution surveys and biodiversity assessments in 
Titusville, Florida from January 7-14, 2023.  
 
 

Happy Spring Semester! 


